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Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, October 29, 2009 2:10 PM
To: 'Schliewen, Katrin'
Cc: Cover, Lee (San Ramon) NA
Subject: RE: RO#2941 - Hanson Radum - Question re Additional Invest scope of work

Hi Katrin, 
 
Direct push drilling will also be acceptable. 
 
Regards, 
 

Jerry Wickham 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA 94502 
510-567-6791 
jerry.wickham@acgov.org 
 

From: Schliewen, Katrin [mailto:Katrin.Schliewen@lfr.com]  
Sent: Thursday, October 29, 2009 1:43 PM 
To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health 
Cc: Cover, Lee (San Ramon) NA 
Subject: RO#2941 - Hanson Radum - Question re Additional Invest scope of work 
 
Hello Jerry,  

We are planning to conduct the additional investigation at 3000 Busch Rd, Pleasanton, CA, in the AOC #1, in accordance 
with your letter dated 10/14/09. The scope of work was defined in LFR’s Work Plan dated 9/15/08 and LFR’s Addendum 
to the WP dated 12/5/08, and ACEH letters dated 10/7/08 and 1/29/09. In the scope of work, we specified that we would 
use hollow stem auger (HSA) drilling technology to advance the borings to 8 feet bgs. I am considering using a direct 
push drilling rig which has the advantages of generating less waste soil and may be less expensive for this effort. 
Although HSA is generally a better technology for this site to advance borings while collecting continuous soil samples for 
relatively deeper borings, a review of boring logs from direct push drilling that we conducted at this site in 2006 shows that 
we achieved approximately 75-100% recovery to approximately 20 feet bgs (relatively higher recovery in the top 10 feet 
bgs). Please let me know if you approve us using direct push instead of HSA. Assuming that you approve this change in 
scope, driller availability and cost will differentiate the technology used.  

Thanks, Katrin.  

Katrin Schliewen, PG | Senior Hydrogeologist | katrin.schliewen@lfr.com  

LFR, an ARCADIS company | 1900 Powell Street, Suite 1900 | Emeryville, CA, 94608 
T. 510.596.9637 | M. 650.776.4531 | F. 510.652.4906  
www.arcadis-us.com 

Please consider the environment before printing this material. 
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  ________________________________   
NOTICE: This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are the property of ARCADIS U.S., Inc. and its affiliates. All rights, 
including without limitation copyright, are reserved. The proprietary information contained in this e-mail message, and any 
files transmitted with it, is intended for the use of the recipient(s) named above. If the reader of this e-mail is not the 
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you have received this e-mail in error and that any review, distribution or 
copying of this e-mail or any files transmitted with it is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please 
notify the sender immediately and delete the original message and any files transmitted. The unauthorized use of this e-
mail or any files transmitted with it is prohibited and disclaimed by ARCADIS U.S., Inc. and its affiliates. Nothing herein is 
intended to constitute the offering or performance of services where otherwise restricted by law. 


